
East Troy All Sports Booster Club 

Meeting Minutes  

May 2, 2022 

 

MEETING: Called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President Alisa Aleckson 

PRESENT: Alisa Aleckson, Debbie Hodges, Christine Cliffgard, Marolyn Komperud, Rosemary Martin, 

Steve Collins, Julie Kader, Laura Cesar 

INTRODUCTIONS: All attendees introduced themselves 

NEW MEMBERS: Jessica Thompson & Scott Pesick joined with a lifetime membership 
 
SECRETARY’S MONTHLY REPORT: Marolyn Komperud motioned to approve the April report. Debbie Hodges 
seconded. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Income for April consisted of $853 in concessions and $100 in memberships. 

Expenses for April consisted of $2,829 for concessions supplies. Marolyn Komperud motioned to 

approve the report. Laura Cesar seconded. All in favor. Motion carried. The group discussed 

earmarking the 2024 scoreboard funds and the 2022-2023 concession coordinator stipend. Alisa 

Aleckson motioned to approve earmarking the funds.  Debbie Hodges seconded. All in favor. Motion 

carried. 

DISBURSEMENTS: There were no requests for money this month.  

OLD BUSINESS: 

1. Spring Concessions: The track invite and soccer quad were cancelled in April. Unused food will be 
used at the senior banquet and then we will assess what is left. Julie Kader needs the updated 
games from Reid Oldenburg so she can update Signup Genius in a timely manner. There was a 
discussion about assigning concession dates to families who do not choose their own concession 
dates. Julie could also take sign up sheets for multiple sports to the parent meetings so families 
can choose a concession date that is not their child’s sport. 

2. Spring Sport Meetings: These have all been completed. 
3. Senior Banners for Sports: This has been tabled for a future meeting. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1. Stein’s Volunteer Opportunity: These volunteer dates have started. Steve Collins shared that he 
and the football volunteers had participated already. No additional teams have signed up per an 
email from Reid Oldenburg. 

2. 2022 Scholarship Committee: The committee met and forwarded the results to Reid Oldenburg. 

3. 2022 Senior Night Awards: Reid will be ordering the plaques and invitations have been sent out. If 
coaches have not been invited yet, their invitation should include the expectation that their sport 
be represented by a coaching staff member. The club should approve correspondence that is sent 
out on behalf of the club in the future.  

4. Open Officer Positions: The Treasurer position remains open. 

5. The 2022 Post Prom Parent Committee sent a thank you card for the donation that was made to 
post prom. 

6. Next Meeting: The next meeting will be held on Monday, June 6th at 7:00 p.m. at East Troy High 



School in Room 603. 
 

Rosemary Martin motioned to adjourn. Alisa Aleckson seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 7:58 
p.m.  

Respectfully submitted, Laura Cesar 


